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Coming up: 
Fri 2 May Movie night 

Fri 2 May EPro8 Year 5/6 semi final 

Mon 5 May BoT meeting 5.30pm 

Tue 6 May Specsavers free screening 

Wed 7 May Thomas train celebration 10am 

Wed 7 May PTA meeting 5.15pm 

Thu 8 May NED event 2pm 

Thu 8 May Netball season starts 

 

 

  

 

 

 

2024 Start Date & School Terms 
Term 1: Thursday 30 January to Friday 11 April 

Term 2: Monday 28 April to Friday 27 June 

Term 3: Monday 14 July to Friday 19 September 

Term 4: Monday 6 October to Monday 15 December 

 

 

Kia ora tātou  
 

We are very pleased to welcome David Kneepkens, 
our new caretaker, to Moanataiari School.  It is 
great to have you on our staff David. 
 

Congratulations to our EPro8 Year 5/6 team who 
have made it into the semi-finals to be held on the 
2nd of May. 
 

From time to time we are very fortunate to receive 
food from the ADCR Trust in Thames.  If you are 
happy to receive food packages when we have 
them available, please tear off the slip at the end of 
this newsletter and send it into our office. 
 

                                David Brock, Principal – Tumuaki 
 

 
Newsletter 
Monday 28th April 2025 

School Hours 
 

School begins 8.55am   

1st break   10.30 – 10.40am (eating time)

  10.40 – 11.00am (play) 

2nd break 12.40 –  12.50pm (eating time)

    12.50 –  1.30pm (play) 

School Ends 3.00pm Monday to Friday 
 

Please ensure that students are in class by 
8.55am when the bell goes as late students 
disrupt the rest of the class, and can miss out on 
instructions for the day. 
 

As much as we want students to be here in 
plenty of time before the bell, they mustn’t be 
here before 8.15am as staff are not available for 
supervision before that time. 
 

 

 

EPro8 Competition Semi Finals 
Friday May 2nd 

 

Our Year 6 team came second in the Waikato/Bay 
of Plenty Interschool EPro8 Competition at 
Parawai School at the end of last term. 
Congratulations to Mason Hopkirk, Izzy Parkinson, 
Sophie Takiwa and Macy Donaldson.  
They are competing in the semi-final this Friday 2 
May at Maeroa Intermediate School in Hamilton. 
We wish you all the very best and we are very 
proud of your achievements so far. 
 

 

Te rerenga korero:   
 

Haere mai ki komei         Come over here 
 

Neke mai       Move closer 
 

Hoki atu       Go back 
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-------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Free Hand Sanitiser 

With winter coming on we are very mindful of 

good hygiene at school and at home and will give 

every child a free hand sanitiser to take home.  If 

you would like more of these please fill in the slip 

below. 
 

---------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Please send home _____  free hand sanitisers 

for: 

Family: _______________________________ 
 

 

 

Netball 
 

Our netball season starts next Thursday the 8th 
of May. A big thanks to all the parents who have 
offered to coach and manage teams. A note will 
be going home tomorrow to confirm the fees for 
the year 5-8 teams.  
The cost for the years 0-4 teams is $25.00 per 
student and needs to be paid to the school office. 
All parents should have completed the online 
form to register your child that was sent to you 
at the end of last term. 
 

 
 

National Young Leaders Day 
 

Our Year 8’s will be attending the National 
Young Leaders Day (NYLD) in Hamilton on 
Wednesday the 11th of June at Claudelands. 
The day consists of hearing a range of 
inspirational speakers who have achieved 
amazing things often despite great adversities. 
 The objectives of NYLD are: 

 Inspiration 
 Connection 
 Student empowerment 
 Promoting positivity 
 Motivation 
 Education 

The cost for this trip is $60.00.  We will be taking 
the school van and private vehicles. The tickets 
are $54.00 per student and the extra $6 is for a 
koha for parents taking transport.  
There is a note going home today with all year 8 
students with the details about the speakers 
etc. We will need permission slips back by this 
Wednesday so we can book our tickets as soon 
as possible. 
 

Specsavers Free Screening for all 

Students 
 

Specsavers will be visiting our school on Tuesday 

6 May to vision test all of our students for free.   

If you do not want your child tested, please 

contact our office on 868 6504. 
 

 
 

Six of the Best 
ways to help your children achieve at school 

 

Do whatever you can to ensure your children go 
to and stay at school for as long as possible. 
 

Listen to your children when they talk about what 
they are learning, and encourage them to talk to 
you by showing you enjoy those discussions. 
 

Ask “what did your teacher say to you about your 
schoolwork today?” 
 

Value effort, sticking to a task, and learning the 
basics.  Evidence shows children from families 
who value effort and stickability have a head 
start. 
 

Enjoy being involved with your children in 
challenging tasks in a fun way.  Dealing with 
challenge is a powerful learning strategy. 
 

Build your children’s confidence that they can do 
difficult things. 
 
 

ADCR Trust Food Packages 
 

Please add our family to the list for any food 

packages available. 
 

Family:  ________________________________ 
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Chooks at School 
 

At the end of last term Scott Rodgers delivered our chooks to school. Scott has done an amazing job for 
us creating a safe enclosure and great little chook house for the birds to shelter in. Thanks so much 
Scott. We are also very grateful to the Seagull Centre for funding this cool project for us. Now the 
children can enjoy getting to know our chooks and learning all about them. Hopefully in another few 
weeks we will have some eggs to share! 

 
A wonderful donation 
Many thanks to Korbinian Poschl from Mrs Greenjeans 
Seedlings for a generous donation of two boxes of 
vegetable seedlings for our garden. Thanks also to Alia Finn 
from the Thames Organic Shop for facilitating this lovely 
donation. We are very grateful and hope to grow some 
produce to share in our Pātaka Kai. 
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Community Notices 

 

 

 

 

Music at Moanataiari 
 

    Guitar * Bass * Ukulele * Drums 

 

Tuition by Jessica Paton from Garden Music 

Thames.  I provide the instruments and resources 

as well as homework.  All ages and skill levels 

welcome! 

 

Lessons happen at school during class hours 

$15 for 15 minutes 

$30 for 30 minutes 

 

Bookings by email:  

gardenmusicaotearoa@gmail.com 

Invoiced per term, payment plans and 

sponsorships available. 

 

🎬 Moanataiari School Outdoor Movie Night! 🎬 

Get ready for a magical evening under the stars 

with our outdoor screening of Matilda! 🌟 

📅 Date: Friday 2nd May 

🕠 Time: Arrive from 5:30pm | Movie starts at 
6:00pm 

📍 Location: Under our Covered Outdoor Learning 
Area 

✨ What to Bring: 

A warm blanket, beanbags, or something comfy to 
sit on 

🍔 Food and Drinks: 

 
Snacks and drinks will be available for purchase on 
the night! Bring a reusable cup for a Hot 
Chocolate.  

Eft-pos and cash for all payments 

🎟 Tickets: 

 $5 per person 
 Family of 4 = $15 
 Extra person = $5 each 

Please buy your tickets in advance to help us with 
planning! Email kuranui@moana.school.nz, 
private message our Facebook page or call 868 
6504 

This is a smoke-free, vape-free, and alcohol-free 
event. It is also family-friendly: we expect students 
and younger patrons to attend with a parent or 
guardian, please. 

🙌 We Need Your Help: 
If you have a toasted sandwich maker and/or a 
popcorn machine we could borrow for the night, 
please let the office know. 

🌟 See you there! 🌟 
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